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        7th February, 2020
Dear Parents and Carers,
Building Work

As you will have seen this week, the preparation for the building work is now well under way. Can I please ask once again that you are extra vigilant and take extra care in view of the large vehicles around the area. Thank you in advance for your co-operation in this matter. If you haven’t seen the proposed plans, please have a look on our school website under the links and downloads section titled ‘Proposed Plans for Summer 2020’.
Can I also please remind you to walk around the paths to school instead of cutting across the school car park. This is simply to ensure your safety and the safety of all of our children whilst you are on school premises.

French Day
On Wednesday of last week, we had a fabulous French day in school to celebrate all of the work we are doing in school on Modern Foreign Languages. Our Year 6 children delivered French lessons to younger children in the school, we had a French café set up in the Hall and our Year 6 children were excellent French-speaking waiters and waitresses! There was an array of exciting and creative events going on and our Reception children finished off the week in style singing their rendition of Head, Shoulders, Knees and Toes in French! We really did have a wonderful French day in school. I must say a big thank you to Year 6 and to all of our staff who worked so hard to make the day a success and, of course, to all of our wonderful children who were simply fantastique! 
Malawi Project
Today, we welcomed Mama Cath into school, an inspirational missionary from Malawi. She talked to the children about her work in Malawi and the school she is building for the children in a village out there. The children danced and sang many African songs and they enjoyed an Assembly and activities that they will never forget! All of the Catholic Primary schools in Newcastle will be fundraising this year to help Mama Cath raise the £20,000 she needs to build the school and we look forward to writing to you next week with more information about this. Miss Prayle will be posting some pictures of the day on our website so please keep a look out for this.
Mindfulness and Wellbeing Day in school

On Tuesday, we celebrated a Mindfulness and Wellbeing Day in school that was led by two experts in the field. Through the course of the day, the children learned how to use mind calming techniques and how to breathe slowly and deeply to feel relaxed. There was a special Assembly for KS1 and KS2 children about mindfulness, which taught the children strategies about how to be calm when we need to be. After the holidays, Mrs Meldrum and Mrs Dunn will also be attending a Mental Health First Aid course, which will further enhance our work in school.
Sun Books for Schools Tokens

Mrs Meldrum and Mrs Duffy would like to say a big thank you to everyone who has sent Sun Books for Schools tokens into school. They have now all been sent off. Some of you have sent tokens in daily and I know that your contributions have been greatly appreciated. We look forward to our delivery of new books arriving soon!  

Welcome Back Mrs O’Neill!

We look forward to welcoming Mrs O’Neill back to school following her maternity leave after the half-term holidays. Mrs O’Neill will be teaching Year 1 with Mrs Langford. I would like to say a huge thank you to Mrs Dunsford, who has been covering Mrs O’Neill’s maternity leave, for all of her hard work this past year. She has been a much valued member of the Year 1 teaching team. 

Dates for Diary

· Friday 7th February: Reception visit to Seven Stories
· Wednesday 12th February: Miss Prayle’s Year 2 Class Liturgy at 9.15am in the school hall
· Tuesday 25th February: Mr Galley’s Y3 Class Trip to Pizza Express
· Wednesday 26th February: Year 6 visit to the Theatre Royal
· Tuesday 3rd March: Miss Dean’s Y3 Class Trip to Pizza Express
· Thursday 5th March: World Book Day (Children to come to school dressed as their favourite Book Character)
· Wednesday 11th March: Miss Cherry’s Y2 Class Liturgy at 9.15am in the school hall
· Wednesday 25th March: Mrs McLean’s Y1 Class Liturgy at 9.15am in the school hall
· Wednesday 1st April: Mrs Duffy’s Reception Class Liturgy at 9.15am in the school hall
· Thursday 2nd April – Year 6 visit to NISSAN

Thank you for your continued support of our school.

Yours sincerely,
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